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Edition  1, 13 February  2018 

Dates for the Diary  

14 Feb Board Meeting 5.30 p.m. 02 Mar Clean Up Australia Day 

16 Feb Swimming lessons conclude 02 Mar Assembly Room 3 

16 Feb Assembly Room 21 05 Mar Labour Day Public Holiday 

20 Feb Principalôs Lunch 08 Mar Faction Swimming Carnival ï Tuart College 

Principalôs Message  

Welcome back to all students and their families. I hope everybody had a relaxing break 
and a good start to Term One. 
 
Included in this newsletter are this yearôs term dates and events. This will also be 
placed on the school web page.  
 
Please note this is a slightly longer term and the last day of this term is Friday 13 April. 
Please note our first assembly is Friday 16 February. 
 
Our list of classes for this year is as follows: 

Year Room Teacher 

Kindy A- Mon, Tue, Wed 19 Mary OôNeil 

Kindy B- Wed, Thu, Fri 19 Mary OôNeil 

Kindy C- Mon, Tue, Wed 16 Julie Growden 

Pre Primary A (PPA) 17 Melissa Mamudoski, Sue Belmour 

Pre Primary B (PPB) 18 Caitlin Dennis, Laurissa Minorgan 

Pre Primary C (PPC) 20 Rachel Price, Julie Growden 

1 9 Isolette Ricci 

1 11 Ruth Rice 

1/2 12 Carrie Bradley 

2 14 Honor Teixeira, Renee Tomkins 

2/3 8 Cathy Donald, Bernard Walster 

2/3 7 Ramona Brown 

3 6 Terri Snart, Judy Gabrovec 

4 5 Denise Dewing, Shelley Harfoushian 

4/5 4 Tony Raschilla, Rhonda Andrews 

5/6 3 Gaylia McQueen 

5/6 21 Sharon Cheeseman 

Our specialist teachers for this year are Fay Edwards for Music, Bree Roller for Art, 
Cathy Connolly for Physical Education and Health, and Rhonda Andrews for Spanish 
and Sustainability. 

 

New Staff 
I would like to welcome the following staff to our school: Honor Teixeira Year 2 teacher, 
Fay Edwards Music teacher, and Jodie Stone Education Assistant. 
 
Playground Resurfacing 
In our newsletters we will be taking the opportunity to respond to some of the questions 

http://www.tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/


and or concerns that were raised in the parent survey. Please see below for one of the questions raised. 
 
Question/ Statement:  We would like to see improved playground surfaces i.e. the netball court.   
 
School Process 
Through the P and C a successful application for our netball courts was put in for the Local Projects Local 
Jobs Program in which the school received $25,000. The P and C fundraised and have committed to an 
additional $15,000. Funds and the school allocated funds to cover the remaining amount of $31,000.  During 
the recent school holidays the netball courts were resurfaced and lines will be added in a few weeksô time. 
 
Swimming 
Students from Years 1 ï 6 will complete their swimming lessons on 16 February. Feedback from the students 
has been positive and all those who have passed a level will receive their certificates shortly. If your child has 
borrowed swimming gear, please remember to wash and return the items to the front office. 
 

Megan Barnett, Principal 

Attendance  

Good attendance habits start early! 
Disparities in attendance rates are evident from the early years. They become wider in secondary school. It is 
critical that good attendance patterns are established in the early years, the data says that if good attendance 
is not established early, then the childôs high school attendance will be far worse. 
 
LATE TO CLASS 
¶ All classes from K to 6 MUST record lates to class and ALL students who arrive after the siren MUST 

collect a late pass. We also track lates at the end of the day - if a student is being picked up late 
consistently, parents/carers are contacted to rectify the issue. 

¶ Classes with NO lates each week will have a green apple posted above their door acknowledging their 
efforts to be on time. 

¶ There will be a óno latesô notice on our attendance board each week and posters around the school will 
encourage students to be on time. 

 
ATTENDANCE 
¶ Attendance on a class and individual basis will continue to be tracked and we are monitoring lateness. 
¶ Best attendance each week will be acknowledged with a red apple and on the notice board each week. 
¶ Highest average at Weeks 5 & 10 will receive a whole class reward (as happened in Term 4). 

Megan Barnett, Principal 

Breakfast Club  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Breakfast Club is free of charge and open to all students and their 
families. It is held in the kitchen from 8:00 ï 8:30am every Friday. 
Students who arrive before 8:00am are asked to wait in the hall, 
where they will be collected by Mrs van der Wal. 
 

Keira van der Wal, Deputy Principal 

Breakfast Club  

will start  

again on 

Friday, 16 

February 



Harmony Day  

Our traditional Harmony Day celebrations will be held at school in Week 8 on Monday 19 March 2018. The 
parade of students in traditional costumes will be in the hall at 8.40am. The Harmony Day lunch, where 
families are invited to join the students to celebrate our wonderful food, will begin at 12.30pm. Everyone is 
welcome! More information will be provided closer to the event. 

School Chaplain  

This year our School Chaplain, Paul Stokes, will again be working with small groups of students on project ï 
based activities, to provide additional support and pastoral care for selected students. Students participating in 
this program will be withdrawn from the classroom for one hour each Thursday. 

YouthCARE Support Chaplains provide pastoral care to students, school staff and members of the community, 
irrespective of their faith or cultural backgrounds. Pastoral care includes a variety of issues including social 
and values education, hardships, grief and loss and emotional support.  

If you feel your child would benefit from this program, please complete the permission slip attached to the back 
of this newsletter or click here to download an electronic version and return it to me by Friday 16 February. 
You are welcome to contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 

Keira van der Wal, Deputy Principal 

Health Promotion  

Waste Free Wednesday 
Our school is very focussed on our students being aware of the harmful impact that waste has on our 
environment. In 2018 we are continuing to promote Crunch ón Sip in all classes but we are also introducing a 
new concept called óWaste Free Wednesdayô. 
 
Each class teacher and health teacher will be introducing this idea during Term One. We look forward to all 
students becoming waste free during 2018.  

In the Garden  and Community Kitchen  

Chickens and Garden helpers needed. 
Would you love fresh eggs for your family? If so, why don't you put your name 
down on our weekend and holiday roster for our chickens and garden. 
 
All you need to do is check they have water and food, give them any scraps from 
home (no onion or citrus) and you can take home any eggs they have laid. 
Occasionally there may be some fruit or vegetables for your cooking but we will 
let you know when we have extra. 
 

If anyone is interested in joining our weekend garden roster for feeding the 
chickens, please come to the office or email Dianne.Mount-
bryson@education.wa.edu.au and your name will be added to the list.  

 
Plants for Sale! 
Cheap banana plants for sale in the greenhouse. Only $5!  Limited stock, ensure 
you get in quick. Enquire at Administration.  Please return the pots after planting 
them out. 
 
 
Donations Needed 
The school needs medium to large plastic pots for the greenhouse. If you have 
any unwanted pots at home please bring them in! 
 
We are also in need of egg cartons as our beautiful hens are laying lots of eggs! 

Parent Coffee & Chat  

After each assembly we would like to invite all family members to join the student leaders in the alfresco area 
for a tea or coffee, a bite to eat, and a chat. It is a great opportunity to have an informal chat with 
representatives from Admin, the School Board, and P&C Association. The student leaders would also 
appreciate your feedback to some of their focus questions. We look forward to seeing you after our first 
assembly for 2018 on 16 February which is to be hosted by Room 21. 

Megan Barnett, Principal 

http://www.tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/Group-mentoring-permission-note-2018.pdf
mailto:Dianne.Mount-bryson@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:Dianne.Mount-bryson@education.wa.edu.au


Parent Feedback  

One of the ways that Tuart Hill Primary School can continue to improve as a school is by encouraging 
feedback from our parents on a regular basis. An annual parent survey is sent out in term three and we 
welcome all feedback throughout the year. If you would like to provide feedback or request a staff member to 
contact you regarding a concern or query please email to the address below with together with your name, 
phone number and best contact time:  Tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Megan Barnett, Principal 

Physical Education  News  

Year 4-6 Students and Parents  
 
Faction Swimming Carnival 
Our annual Faction Swimming Carnival is being held in the morning on Thursday, 8 March at Tuart College. 
A letter outlining all of the information will be sent home soon. Once the students have completed their 
swimming lessons, the students will be placed into individual races and novelty events. This information will be 
available on the Sports noticeboard outside the community building and with your classroom teacher. 
 
Interschool T20 Cricket competition 
All students from Years 4-6 are welcome to trial for our cricket competition on Friday, 6 April (Week 10). Trials 
commence during Senior Sport from Thursday, 22 February.  
 
 
Year 1-3 ï Junior Sport  
It is very exciting that Tuart Hill is offering Junior Sport on Monday afternoons for all students from Years 1-3. 
During Term One, the students will be working with their classroom teacher and later in the year they will 
participate in activities in their year groups and factions.  
 
If any parents would like to assist with any sporting activities during the year at lunchtime/senior sport/junior 
sport please email me or call the school. 
 
If you have any questions please email me at catherine.connolly@education.wa.edu.au 

Cathy Connolly, Physical Education Teacher 

Have you lost your bike?  

We have had a bike left on the school grounds over the school holidays.  If this 
belongs to you, or you know who owns this bike, please advise the office as 
soon as possible so it can be removed. The bike will be donated to charity if 
unclaimed by this Friday, 16 February.  

 
 
 
 
 

Thank You!  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Board News  

Board Meeting Update 
The 2018 School Board meets for the first time tomorrow night at 5.30pm.  Once again this year, the board 
membership is at full capacity with the addition of two new members, Mrs Cathy Donald (Year 2/3 Teacher, 
EALD Coordinator and Preservice Teacher Coordinator) and Mrs Shelley Harfoushian (Year 4 Teacher, 
Challenge Club Coordinator, and HASS Committee co-leader).  
 

Jason Papps School Board Chair 

A very big thank you goes out to 
the P and C Special Projects 
coordinator, Nick Mortimer, for 
our two new lovely lecterns ï 
thanks Nick! 

 

mailto:Tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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Community Announcements  

Australian Girls Choir ï February Open Classes  
Look no further than the Australian Girls Choir (AGC) because we encourage, challenge and inspire girls as 
they learn to sing, dance and perform. School aged girls are invited to try our fun and inclusive classes and 
learn more about being part of the AGC! Contact us if you would like to attend a free trial class in February.  
Ph 1800 338 142 or email perth@aspagroup.com.au 
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